
A dedication ceremony with brief remarks by Rev. Lecia Allman, 
M.Div., will be held on Thursday, October 6 at 4:30pm in Nie-
burhr Hall. Rev. Allman graduated from Yale Divinity School 
last spring and was ordained at Community she is now at Emory, 
serving as an Emory Fellow and palliative care resident. This will 
be followed by an unveiling of a James Pennington portrait and 
plaque in the newly renamed classroom. 

Yale Black Seminarians to aid in BLACK LIVES MATTER panel discussion

Birth of a Nation tells the story of Nat Turner, an en-
slaved man who led a slave rebellion in Southampton 
County, Virgin on August 21,1831. The retaliation, en-
raged white militias and mobs who killed more than 200 
black people in the course of putting down the rebellion. 

In the aftermath, the state quickly arrested and exe-
cuted 57 blacks accused of being part of Turner’s slave 
rebellion. Turner hid successfully for two months, be-
fore being found. He was tried, convicted, sentenced to 
death, and hanged. Across Virginia and other southern 
states, state legislators passed new laws to control slaves 
and free blacks. They prohibited education of slaves and 
free blacks, restricted rights of assembly for free blacks, 
withdrew their right to bear arms (in some states), to 
vote, and required white ministers to be present at all 
black worship services.

Rev. Allman to deliver speech at James Pennington naming ceremony at Yale 

Community Baptist Church Youth Ministry will 
host a #BLACKLIVESMATTER panel dis-
cussion, on Friday, October 7, at 6:00pm. The 
discussion will be facilitated by Qadry Harris 
and Ambre Dromgoole both students at Yale 
Divinity School and Yale Black Seminarians. 
All are welcomed to join in the event. Dinner 
begins at 5:30pm.

Screening of Nat Turner life, bravery, and ultimate demise 
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Do you need to make an announcement?

If you need an event announcement you would like added to our weekly re-
minders & CNN, send an email with details to 
announcements@cbcnewhaven.org each Wednesday at 12noon. Any announce-
ment sent after 12noon will be announced the following week.

Please DO NOT add anouncements to the bulletin board or table in the vesti-
bule. All unapproved events and items will be removed. 

Missed a sermon?

To place an order for sermons 
contact the church Administra-
tor at 203-562-7060 or send an 
email to office@cbcnewhaven.
org. CD’s are $7

Need a ride to worship? 

Contact Bro. Bernard Warren at 203-
494-4535 or Bro. Frank Davis at 203-
287-9223

CONNECT WITH US 



From the desk of Interim Pastor  

Dear Church Family,

As a child growing up in church, I had drills and pledges to memorize 
and to recite each week as we began our youth meetings.  One of the 
pledges we recited every week was, “I promise to keep a song in my 
heart.”  I didn’t know what those words meant then, but as I continue 
on this Christian journey, I discover the wisdom and meaning of those 
words more and more each day.

The forces and tragedies of this world will attempt to steal our song, but 
our song is our hope for living: its our strength, its our resistance, its our 
power.  Sisters and brothers:  We can’t afford to lose our song.  We must 
keep singing the songs of Zion, announcing to the world the Good News 
of Jesus Christ, of new life and victory!

Won’t you continue to join your voice in our collective melody as we 
continue holistic family ministry this October?  Please check the cal-
endar, weekend reminders, the bulletin board in the vestibule, and the 
video announcements each week for information on the latest ministry 
opportunities.

Family:  Know that God loves you, your church family loves you, and I 
love you.  Take good care of yourself and each other and I look forward 
to making melody unto the Lord together.

Singing in the Spirit,
The Rev. Philippe E. C. Andal, M.Div.
Interim Pastor
@RevPECA

“...but be filled with the Spirit, speaking to one another in psalms and hymns 
and spiritual songs, singing and making melody in your heart to the Lord...”  		
							               Ephesians 5:18, NKJV

October 
Events  

5: Food Bank 

7: AWANA Panel Discussion 
#blacklivesmatter

8: W.I.S.S.E Women’s 

14: L.O.V.E. Marriage 

15: Hope Corner 

15: Men’s Ministry Meeting

18: Operation Christmas 
Child Packing Party 

22: Seasoned Saints Meeting 

28: Hallelujah Harvest 

OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD

OCTOBER IS BREAST CANCER & DOMESTIC VIOLENT AWARENESS MONTH 

Last year Community donated 83 shoeboxes filled with toys, 
school supplies, letters of encouragement and much more to 
boys and girls ages 2-14 in remote villages throughout Afri-
ca and South America.

Samaritan’s Purse International Relief in conjunction with 
Operation Christmas Child has used shoeboxes to demon-
strate God’s love in a tangle way to children in need. This 
year our goal will be to donate100 boxes. Donations in the 
form of hygiene items, crafts, accessories, school supplies, 
toys and clothing are welcomed. A $7 donation in the mode 
of CASH is needed per box for shipping. 

Also, this year we will host a packing party. Join the youth 
ministry on Friday, November 18 at 7:00pm in the T.E. 
Holmes Fellowship hall where they will pack each box be-
fore sending them to North Carolina before their final desti-
nation. All are welcomed to join the event.

Foundation Bible Study 
1st & 3rd Tuesday every 

month

5:30pm


